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Co-chair Lieber, Co-chair Sanchez, and Members of the Commi7ee, 
 
My name is Steve Corbató, and I reside in southwest Portland. For the record, I am employed by 
OHSU, but am fully detailed to the non-profit organizaHon that I represent. I am speaking in 
support of HB 5006 and several pending bills that may be referred to this commi7ee. 
 
I serve as the execuHve director of Link Oregon, the non-profit organizaHon established by the 
State’s Enterprise InformaHon Services division and the four largest public research universiHes. 
Link Oregon’s principal mission is to operate a statewide, middle-mile network to serve the 
requirements of our founding members and our partners in the public and the non-profit 
sectors across the state. Robust network services are a criHcal element in the state’s 
telecommunicaHons and informaHon technology ecosystems, so with our strategic board’s 
support, we regularly take posiHons on measures concerning informaHon technologies, 
including broadband, cybersecurity, and arHficial intelligence. 
 
HB 3148 will create the Oregon Lifeline program by modernizing the exisHng Oregon Telephone 
Assistance Program (OTAP) under the Public UHlity Commission to accommodate the 
fundamental changes in telecommunicaHons during the broadband era.  Oregon Lifeline will 
provide eligible recipients with up to $15 of monthly support and $100 of one-Hme assistance 
for purchases of connecHng devices. This acHon is parHcularly important considering the federal 
government’s failure last year to renew the FCC’s Affordable ConnecHvity Program enacted 
during the pandemic. 
 
HB 3219 will establish sustained state funding for our partner, the Oregon Hazards Lab (OHAZ) 
at the University of Oregon at the level of $8.1 million for the biennium. OHAZ is a criHcal asset 
for disaster preparedness and response efforts in Oregon. The innovaHve OHAZ system provides 
real-Hme, life-saving informaHon that assists emergency responders and communiHes miHgate 
the impact of earthquakes, wildfires, and other disasters.  

HB 3228 charges our partner organizaHon, the Oregon Cybersecurity Center of Excellence 
(OCCOE), to assess a Hmely, criHcal topic, the use of cybersecurity insurance within the public 
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sector in Oregon. The bill also creates the Oregon Cybersecurity Resilience Fund that could 
enable the OCCOE to address future cybersecurity insurance gaps in the public sector and to 
respond to cybera7acks, data breaches, and other security incidents. 
 
Finally, HB 3230 will charge the State Chief InformaHon Officer to engage a third party to assess 
the current state of informaHon technology across state government and to idenHfy potenHal 
means of improvement.  In our view, the delivery of IT services across the many state agencies 
in Salem – with the notable excepHon of cybersecurity – remains a highly distributed acHvity 
and presents many opportuniHes for greater coordinaHon and cost efficiencies. 
 
Link Oregon supports HB 5006 along with HB 3147, HB 3219, HB 3228, and HB 3230.   
 
Thank you very much for your a7enHon to these remarks and consideraHon of these bills. 


